
NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY AND INTENT TO ADOPT A MITIGATED 
NEGATIVE DECLARATION 

FOR 
SPORTS PARK DRIVE PEDESTRIAN OVERCROSSING PROJECT 

 
The City of Woodland has completed an Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration (IS/MND) 
for a proposed pedestrian path from the intersection of Matmor Road and Sports Park Drive, 
crossing over SR-113, and connecting to a planned 8-acre park and Harry Lorenzo Avenue east of 
the project site. The IS/MND found the following environmental factors to be less than significant 
with mitigation incorporated: Air Quality, Biological Resources, Cultural Resources, Geology and 
Seismicity, Hazards and Hazardous Materials, Noise, Traffic and Circulation, and Water Quality. 
The project is a linear project crossing over SR-113 from the cross streets of Matmor Road and 
Sports Park Drive in the west to Harry Lorenzo Avenue in the east in the City of Woodland, 
California.  
Based on a search of the California Department of Toxic Substance Control’s EnviroStar database, 
the State Water Resources Control Board’s Geotracker database, and CalEPA’s Cortese List 
website, there are no hazardous waste cleanup sites within the project site.  
The City proposes to develop a pedestrian path from the intersection of Matmor Road and Sports 
Park Drive, cross over SR-113, and connect to a planned 2-acre park currently under construction. 
The pedestrian path will connect new and planned development on the east side of SR-113 with 
a school, a sports park and existing residential facilities on the west side of SR-113. 
Reference copies of the Mitigated Negative Declaration are available on CEQAnet. If you are 
unable to access the internet, please contact Sara Andreotti at 
sara.andreotti@cityofwoodland.org or (530) 661-5951 to arrange for an alternative means to 
view the study. The required 30-day public review period for the Mitigated Negative Declaration 
will extend from Friday, November 20, 2020 to Monday, December 21, 2020. Anyone interested 
in commenting on the document should submit a written statement to the City of Woodland, 
Community Development Department, 300 First Street, Woodland, CA 95695, Attention: Sara 
Andreotti, or by email to sara.andreotti@cityofwoodland.org, by 5:00 p.m., December 21, 2020. 
There is no public hearing planned for this project. 
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